Woodstream West Civic Association
Meeting -- June 11, 2010

4808 Richland Dr.

Eight people attended, including President Kathy Bluemel, who led the meeting. 

Materials were distributed, including a form for the upcoming membership drive and neighborhood-directory update, and a letter from Pizzuti Cos. developer.

Kathy mentioned that two positions are open for the WWCA: vice president and someone to run newsletter/directory. Volunteers welcome! 
Update on the Sunbury Rd./Rt. 161 development:

Pizzuti has solicited comments on its development plans from Woodstreams West and East, which it is asking us to return by June 30. The letter and diagrams will be distributed to the neighborhood, and they are posted at the neighborhoodlink.com site. Kathy will collect comments, which can be delivered to 4808 Richland.

Two-year WWCA membership cycle:


The drive has begun. Dues have been increased to $25/year per household. for a total of $50 for the two years. That will allow the WWCA to take care of the signs out front, including replacing the lightbulbs, which are about $25 apiece, and purchasing mulch ($140 this year). It also will allow the assn. to print communications, such as the newsletter and directory. If there is enough participation in the WWCA, it will have enough money to contract with a snowplow driver to dig the neighborhood out on serious bad-weather days, when the city can't get the plow here immediately. Kathy has talked with Woodstream East about sharing their service for a discount. One attendee at the meeting was concerned about a plow burying people's driveways.


The current WWCA membership level is about 45 percent, when it used to be as high as 60 percent. Someone said that he might consider joining again if the assn. would be better about promoting community values and getting together. He also asked whether neighbors could receive a quarterly financial report to show where the membership money is going. Kathy said she would look into that.

More social events?


The suggestion was made that we should hold cookouts once a month on the oversized properties on Richland Dr. People might get together and play games on Fridays or some other regular day. Someone mentioned that there are a lot 
more young children in the neighborhood now than before, which can make a difference in  participation. More activities for young children might bring people out. Someone suggested renting a large inflatable toy for the picnic, which will be scheduled for later in the summer. Offering prizes at events to attract participants also was suggested. 

It was agreed that varied forms of communication -- signs posted near the entrance, Facebook, e-mail, hand-delivered fliers -- would be the most effective way to get people's attention. And a newsletter of one constant color would make it more identifiable to neighbors when it arrives on their mailbox or in their door.
Meeting -- 6/11/10

Street representatives:


The association will be more effectively run if the officers have some help at the street level to communicate with neighbors. So the appointment of street reps was discussed. Ideally, these representatives would be the liaison on their street between Kathy and 15, 20 or even 25 neighbors (The neighborhood 
contains 102 houses). They would pass out literature and attend meetings, among other responsibilities. Kathy asked for volunteers.

Installation of streetlights:


This neighborhood will be getting streetlights. The question is whether that will be in 2020, when the city installs the plain, utilitarian hooked lights, or whether neighbors choose to get the fancier wrought-iron lights sooner. To do that, Woodstream would have to call the city and then send around a petition to get the needed percentage of signatures (60 percent? Maybe). If the project is approved, the cost would be assessed either on property taxes over a number of years, or as one lump sum. We will look into that some more. The city's brochure is posted at our neighborhoodlink.com site.

